Donnershafen Meeting Minutes 
07/19/2018
Seneschal- Report in.
Baronial – The current Prince & Princess, A’kos & Bella, will be attending VCH this year. By then they will be the King & Queen. Krimeheld will act as our Royal Liason and make contact with them re: their requirements & lodging, etc. 
Exchequer- Deputy present (Tolla). May reports are in, working on June. Balance at end of June $3122.65. A check was cut for $500 for the remainder of the site fee (Whiting Park) for VCH. 
Chatelain-Stroll the Streets reminder.
A&S-The Banner and benches requested by Their Majesties for Pennsic Royal Court are completed. The Icelandic Sheep demo was very informative and fun. Thank-you Merlyn for hosting us!! A&S day August 18th at Rig’s place.
Systa is also working on scheduling a Calligraphy & Illumination day with Baroness Kat, possibly at the T.C. library. More info to come. 
Herald – Report in
Chronicler – Working on Newsletter and the VCH site. Need info regarding anything to do with VCH.
Webminister-Get award recommendations in. K&Q will be at VCH, so we will have a Royal Court. 
Youth – Report due and being submitted soon.  
Knights Marshal – Rig is not able to fight at the moment, so not too many practices going on. In the meantime, he is conducting an inventory of loaner armor and fixing what needs to be fixed 
Archery-Report due next month. 
Old Business:
Spring event? 
We will be sharing the Cadillac Civic Center next April 6, 2019 with the organizer of the Pop-culture Con event going on that day. The organizer is offering us half of the space for no charge. We need to at least hold a demo, but some type of spring event would be nice as well. Wulfrik has contacted the man and let him know we are interested. We need to start planning that demo/event.
Cynnabar is holding their Ruby Jubilee in September, over Labor Day weekend. It is celebrating their 40th year and should be a very enjoyable event, with food, games and dancing. It’s located in Chelsea, MI, at a camp. Cabins will be available to rent for groups, Baroness Marina has reserved a cabin that sleeps 20ppl, with electricity and near the restrooms. We’re encouraging everyone to try to join us at this event, as we have enjoyed an excellent relationship with Cynnabar and would like to support and celebrate with them.  Let Marina know if you wish to stay in the cabin. $8/person.
Trailer Purge was cancelled due to bad weather and conflicting work schedules. It will need to be rescheduled.
New Business:
Meabh would like to check out Mt. Mancelona to see if it would be acceptable for holding events.

VCH:
Feast Steward: Still tweaking the menu. Needs 1 or 2 volunteers to be servers for the head table plus a server from each table to bring food to the table.  Post call for volunteers for serving and clean-up for main tables for breakfast and lunch tavern and Feast on website and Fb page. 
Breakfast tavern will run from 8-10am. Menu will be posted on the website. 
Lunch tavern will run from 12-2, and the bag lunches will be available again for the fighters. The Shire of Auenwald will be running the lunch tavern. We are anticipating at least 80-100 people for lunch. Marina will contact them regarding their menu.
Troll- Tolla has offered to help again. We still need more volunteers.
Site tokens will be antler buttons again, need roughly 200. Thank you Ragimund and Fulke!
Porta-castles – It was decided we need 2 regular, 1 handicap and 1 wash station; handicap and wash station down near archery field.
Site planning – Krimeheld will get in touch with Daick to do a site walkthrough.
The A&S officer has planned 2 classes at least, may have 3 more if needed.  The event steward also has some class ideas.  Baroness Dulcinia has expressed an interest in teaching a glass bead class.
Archery – Archery marshal is working on an event that would raise baronial travel funds. Thank you Wulfrik! He’s also planning an Intro to Archery class at 10am.
Wulfrik has offered to be in charge of the fighter’s table.
Parking needs to be figured out and a map created to have available at Troll.
We need to make more chickens!!
It was requested that Baroness Marina send out an email with a list of members who should be considered for an award. 
Anyone who is in charge of an event, please submit your preliminary schedule to the Event Steward, Krimeheld. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]The head table will be comped for Feast, and 2 of their retainers. The Royal liaison will get a list of the names to Troll.
Meeting adjourned.
Thank you everyone!


